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WHAT ARE WE UP TO ?

PLEASE HEAD TO OUR SCHOOL CALENDAR ON OUR 

WEBSITE VIA THIS LINK

https://www.stjosephtk.school.nz/calendar/

Principal: 
Suzanne Downey
Ph: 07 878 8190
Email: 
office@stjosephtk.school.nz
26 Seddon Street, Te Kuiti
P O Box 124, Te Kuiti, 3941

ST JOSEPH’S CATHOLIC SCHOOL CENTENARY

The Date is set! Saturday 20th November 2021

Next Meeting:  14 JULY  7.30 pm  in the school 

basement.  

ALL WELCOME.

Come and contribute to this great milestone in 

our history!

Registrations Forms will be available on our 
facebook page and website on the 1st of July

Thank you to those who have offered to sponsor 
a Feature Page in the King Country News. The 
feature page will advertise the Centenary date, 
encourage registrations and inform the 
community about St Joseph’s school history. 
There is still space available! 
To advertise your business and/or support this 
Feature Page will cost $75. 
Please consider supporting the Centenary 
celebrations in this way.

Email addresses of past pupils:  Please forward 
any emails you have of past pupils to:
office 07 8788190  or email 
principal@stjosephtk.school.nz or 
suzanne@stjosephtk.school.nz

  

If you can help with any of the above - Please call 
the office 07 8788190  or email 
principal@stjosephtk.school.nz or 
suzanne@stjosephtk.school.nz

YUMMY STICKERS

Please keep on collecting the Yummy stickers as we 

are able to get free sports gear. The amount available 

to us to use depends on the number of stickers and 

labels we collect. More stickers and label the more 

sports gear we ge to order! Thank you 

for your sterling effort this year. We will 

be able to put in our order for this year,

soon. 

PDF link

OUR SYMPATHY

Goes to Suzanne and her family 

after the passing of her father, 

David Wilton, during the school 

holidays. We hold you and your 

family  in our prayers. 

May he rest in peace.  

BOARD OF TRUSTEES ELECTIONS

We sent nomination forms home with your eldest and 

only students yesterday. We have a voters roll 

available in the school office if you would like to see 

it. Please see page 2 in the newsletter for more 

information. 

Our Board of Trustees meet every last Thursday of the 

month at 5.30pm. In order to play a role in your 

child’s learning, please join the board and add your 

voice and talents to enhance their education at our 

school. Please contact Christelle Penny, our

current presiding member on 027 4225234 for more 

information and / or click on this link:  

Becoming a board member

    

HOLIDAY PROGRAMME  
Follow this link to more info on a holiday 
programme available at Centennial Park 
School in Te Kuiti these school holidays. 
https://legendz3910.aimy.plus.com

ATTENDANCE
Thank you very much for contacting the school in the 

case of your child being absent. Please continue to do so 

if your child is not going to be at school for ANY 

REASON, please call 878 8190 and choose from the 

available options - please leave a message, email the 

office, text on 027 878 8190 or send through an absence 

notice from the website. 

WELCOME TO 
Nathan Stockhoff in Kahikatea. Nathan joins us 
from Piopio College and is the son of Tobie and 
Annarien Stockhoff. 
Kinsey Runciman join us in Rimu from Benneydale 
school. Kinsey is the son of Ben and Tania Runciman 
.  

We hope you will enjoy learning with us! 

UNIFORMS
Please take note: when you order uniform items 
from Elizabeth Michael, you are welcome to have 
the items shipped to the school at 26 Seddon 
Street Te Kuiti for more reasonable courier costs. 
You can also add this request into the “Comments” 
box on the order form and Elizabeth Michael will 
send it to the school address. Students are now 
expected to wear winter uniform. Students should 
wear school socks and leather shoes instead of 
sandals with a back strap. 

AGRICULTURAL DAY
We will be hosting our annual Agricultural day in 
the first week of Term 4. Please see page 5 for more 
information. More information regarding a meeting 
this term will be provided at a later stage. 

  

SCHOOL LUNCHES

Just a reminder that our school lunch order 
form is 
available on our school website. Follow this 
link to
print one off. Lunches can be ordered on 
Tuesdays 
and Fridays. 
School lunch order form



The good you do today may be forgotten tomorrow - DO GOOD ANYWAY. This 
statement which is just a small part of a larger piece attributed to Teresa of 
Calcutta struck me as capturing the challenge for our staff in schools currently. 
Many of you will be working very hard to protect and nurture your communities but 
you will not necessarily be recognised fully for it – but you continue to do it 
anyway. NZCEO appreciates that as servant leaders you are currently in the 
trenches and that your actions of love, compassion, patience and commitment are 
making a difference. Bless you in this work and let us hope that the current 
challenges you are experiencing are over as quickly as possible.

Ngā mihi manahau

Dr Kevin Shore, Chief Executive Officer

New Zealand Catholic Education Office

Catholic Centre, 22-30 Hill St, Wellington 6011

PO Box 12307, Thorndon, Wellington 6144

Ph 04 496 1739

k.shore@nzceo.org.nz

BOARD OF TRUSTEE ELECTIONS 

“TAKE FRESH COURAGE”



Sunday 31st  July 18th Sunday of Ordinary Time               
Jesus speaks to his followers 2000 years ago, yet this is the 

parable for our times, where most of us seem obsessed with 

the idea of accumulating more and more possessions, as if 

the value of our life depends on how much we possess. I 

might not be the greedy person who is ready to trample over 

others to get more things, but we need to ask ourselves to 

what extent do I place my security in material things.The 

Dalai Lama reminds us that “We are human beings, not 

human doings”. Let us today ask for light and for more inner 

freedom. 

25th July St James the Apostle 

Also known as St James the Great. A son of Zebedee and 

brother to St John the Apostle. James is known for being one of 

Jesus' closest friends. He was one of the earliest disciples called 

by Jesus and was present at the Transfiguration. He was the 

first of the apostles to be martyred. 

          

PARISH NEWS

CARING SUNDAY 

31st July. Common Good Foundation (Catholic Care in action) is asking for your support on Caring Sunday so we may 

help all people in our community who may be struggling. It is hoped that some Parish-based support initiatives may be 

set up in support of this outreach. As usual, we will endeavour to fund applications received from all community groups 

across the Diocese. Please look out for our appeal letters in your parish or if you are on our donor base, in the post. 

Online donations are always gratefully received at https://www.commongood.org.nz/donate

ADAM JAMES KIRKEBY - ORDINATION TO THE PRIESTHOOD  

All are welcome. Saturday 6th August, 11am at the Cathedral of the Blessed Virgin Mary, Hamilton.

CATHOLIC YOUNG ADULT FESTIVALS https://cdh-youth.squarespace.com/

Heaven Come (5-7 Aug) - A weekend for young adults ages 18-35 to encounter Jesus, grow in faith, and grow together 

as a community. Whatever stage of life you find yourself in, this festival has something to offer you.

Set Free (9-11 Sept) Years 10-13. Fantastic speakers, the SF Band, great activities, sport, Mass, the Sacraments, and 

amazing community. Set Free is an opportunity for young people to encounter Jesus in a unique and personal way.



The good you do today may be forgotten tomorrow - DO GOOD ANYWAY. This 
statement which is just a small part of a larger piece attributed to Teresa of 
Calcutta struck me as capturing the challenge for our staff in schools currently. 
Many of you will be working very hard to protect and nurture your communities but 
you will not necessarily be recognised fully for it – but you continue to do it 
anyway. NZCEO appreciates that as servant leaders you are currently in the 
trenches and that your actions of love, compassion, patience and commitment are 
making a difference. Bless you in this work and let us hope that the current 
challenges you are experiencing are over as quickly as possible.

Ngā mihi manahau

Dr Kevin Shore, Chief Executive Officer

New Zealand Catholic Education Office

Catholic Centre, 22-30 Hill St, Wellington 6011

PO Box 12307, Thorndon, Wellington 6144

Ph 04 496 1739

k.shore@nzceo.org.nz

PLEASE TAKE NOTE
SCHOOL LUNCHES

Just a reminder that our school lunch order form is 
available on our school website. Follow this link to
print one off. Lunches can be ordered on Tuesdays 
and Fridays. 
School lunch order form

YUMMY STICKERS

Please keep on collecting the Yummy stickers as we are able to get free sports gear 

when we send the collected stickers to the Yummy Fruit Company. 

The amount available to us to use, depends on the number of stickers and labels 

we collect during the year. The  more stickers and labels we collect  the more sports 

gear we get to order! We need to send the sticker and label sheets off in September

every year, so get munching folks! 

ATTENDANCE
Thank you very much for contacting the school in the case of your child 

being absent. Please continue to do so if your child is not going to be at 

school for ANY REASON, please call 878 8190 and choose from the available 

options - please leave a message, email the office, text on 027 878 8190 or 

send through an absence notice from the website. 

CONCERNS AND COMPLAINTS PROCESS

“TAKE FRESH COURAGE”



The good you do today may be forgotten tomorrow - DO GOOD ANYWAY. This 
statement which is just a small part of a larger piece attributed to Teresa of 
Calcutta struck me as capturing the challenge for our staff in schools currently. 
Many of you will be working very hard to protect and nurture your communities but 
you will not necessarily be recognised fully for it – but you continue to do it 
anyway. NZCEO appreciates that as servant leaders you are currently in the 
trenches and that your actions of love, compassion, patience and commitment are 
making a difference. Bless you in this work and let us hope that the current 
challenges you are experiencing are over as quickly as possible.

Ngā mihi manahau

Dr Kevin Shore, Chief Executive Officer

New Zealand Catholic Education Office

Catholic Centre, 22-30 Hill St, Wellington 6011

PO Box 12307, Thorndon, Wellington 6144

Ph 04 496 1739

k.shore@nzceo.org.nz

AGRICULTURAL DAY

 

“TAKE FRESH COURAGE”



 READINGS AND GOSPEL FOR 31st JULY 2022 

First Reading              Ecclesiastes 1:2,2:21-23

Vanity of vanities, the Preacher says. Vanity of vanities. All 

is vanity!

    For so it is that a man who has laboured wisely, skilfully 

and successfully must leave what is his own to someone 

who has not toiled for it at all. This, too, is vanity and great 

injustice; for what does he gain for all the toil and strain 

that he has undergone under the sun? What of all his 

laborious days, his cares of office, his restless nights? This, 

too, is vanity.

The word of the  Lord
 

Psalm 89 (90):3-6,12-14,17

R: In every age, O Lord you have been our 

refuge

Second Reading              Colossians 3:1-5,9-11

Since you have been brought back to true life with Christ, 

you must look for the things that are in heaven, where 

Christ is, sitting at God’s right hand. Let your thoughts be 

on heavenly things, not on the things that are on the earth, 

because you have died, and now the life you have is hidden 

with Christ in God. But when Christ is revealed – and he is 

your life – you too will be revealed in all your glory with 

him.

    That is why you must kill everything in you that belongs 

only to earthly life: fornication, impurity, guilty passion, evil 

desires and especially greed, which is the same thing as 

worshipping a false god; and never tell each other lies. You 

have stripped off your old behaviour with your old self, and 

you have put on a new self which will progress towards 

true knowledge the more it is renewed in the image of its 

creator; and in that image there is no room for distinction 

between Greek and Jew, between the circumcised or the 

uncircumcised, or between barbarian and Scythian, slave 

and free man. There is only Christ: he is everything and he 

is in everything.

The word of the Lord

Gospel                                     Luke 12:13-21

A man in the crowd said to Jesus, ‘Master, tell my brother 

to give me a share of our inheritance.’ ‘My friend,’ he 

replied, ‘who appointed me your judge, or the arbitrator of 

your claims?’ Then he said to them, ‘Watch, and be on your 

guard against avarice of any kind, for a man’s life is not 

made secure by what he owns, even when he has more 

than he needs.’

    Then he told them a parable: ‘There was once a rich man 

who, having had a good harvest from his land, thought to 

himself, “What am I to do? I have not enough room to 

store my crops.” Then he said, “This is what I will do: I will 

pull down my barns and build bigger ones, and store all my 

grain and my goods in them, and I will say to my soul: My 

soul, you have plenty of good things laid by for many years 

to come; take things easy, eat, drink, have a good time.” 

But God said to him, “Fool! This very night the demand will 

be made for your soul; and this hoard of yours, whose will 

it be then?” So it is when a man stores up treasure for 

himself in place of making himself rich in the sight of God.’

The Gospel of the Lord

 ‘this hoard of yours, whose will it be then?”

 

 
  

 

PDF link

Readings for next week: 19th July
First reading Wisdom 18:6-9               Psalm 32 (33): 1,12,18-20,22

Second Reading  Hebrews 11:1-2,8-19 Gospel  Luke 12: 32-48

 

  

 


